LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS II MINUTES
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 22, 2021
In-Person Meeting

DRAFT
CALL TO ORDER:  In the LDT Municipal Building, Supervisors Lou Simone and Richard Brown were in attendance as were Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne.  Gene Wier was absent.  Chairman Lou Simone called the BOS II Meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None.
BOS I MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER 09, 2021:  The Minutes from the October 09, 2021 BOS I Meeting were tabled as Richard Brown was not in attendance at the meeting.
BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD:  
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. 2022 BUDGET WORKSHOP (Tabled from 11-09-2021):  Treasurer Emmons had previously emailed copies of the budgets to the BOS for preliminary review.  The Supervisors reviewed each budget item line by line and adjusted where necessary.  Alison Emmons will make the adjustments and provide a copy for residents to review prior to adoption at the December 29th BOS II End-of-Year meeting.  Secretary Hearne will advertise the 2022 Budget in the Daily Local News for publication on Monday, November 29th.  
B. RESOLUTION #09-2021 – America250PA:  This Resolution was approved by the BOS on 11-09-2021, but needed to be retyped into correct form and signed by the BOS.  Lou Simone and Richard Brown affixed their signatures.  The approved Resolution will be distributed to the appropriate entities.
C. NEW AUDITORS:  Alison Emmons explained the new Auditors are not yet known.  The auditors were write-in candidates on the ballot.

D. FERNWOOD BRIDGE:  Lou Simone noted the paper work for the bridge repairs has been filed.  

E. JENNERSVILLE HOSPITAL:  Lou Simone explained Jennersville Hospital has received a reprieve from closure.  A new hospital management company, Canyon Atlantic Partners, LLC based in Austin, Texas, will take over as owner of the two facilities - Jennersville Hospital and Brandywine Hospital.  Both will remain open as acute-care hospitals.  This is truly good news.
F. LDT RENOVATIONS:  This topic was tabled until the next BOS meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: 
A. PROPOSED AQUA PA RATE INCREASE MEETING:  Secretary Hearne attended this teleconference meeting at the Penn Township Building on November 10th.  Representatives Lawrence and Sappey hosted the meeting.
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Several residents from Honeycroft and one resident from New Daleville were sworn in and gave testimony regarding the rate increase history and reasons for objecting to the proposed rate increase.  

B. 2022 FEES FOR LEGAL SERVICES – Gawthrop Greenwood:  The BOS reviewed the Legal Services Agreement and granted permission for Secretary Janice Hearne to sign the Agreement.  A copy will be sent to Gawthrop Greenwood for their files.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
A. BOS I MEETING:  TUESDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2021 at 7:30 PM.
B. BOS II End-Of-Year MEETING:  WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 29, 2021 AT 7:30 PM.   
C. 2022 ORGANIZATION AND REGULAR BOS I MEETING:  MONDAY, JANUARY 03, 2022 AT 7:30 PM.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board Lou Simone made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting.  Richard Brown seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne 
Administrative Secretary
